

Announcements

A new school year has started and we at Southwestern are thrilled to welcome all the new students that have just recently joined the Builders In Ministry e-mail list! Builders In Ministry aims to keep alumni and students of Southwestern College that are involved in and interested in ministry connected to one another in efforts to encourage one another in whatever ministries we may be doing. Feel free to e-mail BuildersInMinistry@sckans.edu with any updates of your whereabouts, messages of encouragement, or simply what God has been doing in your life lately.

If you know of anyone else that would like to be added to this list that we may have overlooked or if you want us to send this bulletin to a different e-mail of yours, do send us an e-mail and let us know. We look forward to hearing from you as we start yet another exciting school year with great new ministry opportunities!

In Christ, Szetho Wei Shen "Z" Builders In Ministry Moderator E-mail: szetho@sckans.edu

Messages

From the Millers

It is so wonderful to hear how God continues to work in our lives! What an affirmation of His love for us. Daniel and I are quickly getting settled after our move to Dayton Ohio in June. He has started his internship/residency with a great group of other doctors. It's been an easy transition because we knew this is where God wanted us to be. We prayed that we would meet good friends and become involved in a church quickly and God answered our prayers. After visiting a church one Sunday and seeing an ad for a Contemporary Worship Coordinator I applied, got the job, and started working in less than two weeks. What a blessing! The church is smaller, but has a heart for worship. I am confident God will do great things with this new service. We are working hard to get things up and running for our first service at the end of September, but God is faithful. Again, it's so nice to hear from everyone. If you're ever in Ohio let us know!!!

Blessings, Sarah and Daniel Miller

Keren Talamantes on Project Transformation

Like Megan McGuire, Carlos Nogami. I was part of Project Transformation at Oklahoma City. This experienced changed the way I used to think about children ministry. It was wonderful to see the lives of those children be transformed. I really encourage you to be involved in children ministry. Through out, this program I realized how God can use our gifts in many ways, he is only wanting for you to give all your gifts to him, so he can use them in his work. Remember that God has a special plan for each one of us, and he wants to use us, and do wonderful things. Just respond to Jesus' call

In Christ Keren Talamantes

Greetings from "Z"

It really is a blessing to be able to read all about what everyone has been doing over the last few months. Our God is truly an amazing God and He works in great ways that we cannot even begin to fathom! As for me, things have been really interesting over the last few months. Right now I'm still at Southwestern College working as their International Student Advisor, Resident Director, and Campus Ministry Web Coordinator but who knows what God has in store for me over the next few months. It's been great seeing all the new students come in and seeing how some of them are just so eager to get to know God. It reminds me of a time when I was just a freshmen and how some of you out there were the ones that guided me and helped me to grow in Christ through your actions. I pray that God will help me to live out my faith in that same way to the students that are in college right now and that the students in turn may do the same for the years to come. I look forward to hearing from you and if you're ever in Kansas do drop by for a visit. I know we over here would love to sit and chat over a cup of coffee and catch up with everything that God has been doing in your life.

In Christ, Szetho Wei Shen "Z", 2003

Builders in Ministry is an e-mail bulletin that goes out to all alumni and current students of Southwestern College that are involved in ministry. E-mail <u>BuildersInMinistry@sckans.edu</u> with your updates on where you are, words of encouragement, or anything else that you would like to say to other alumni and students in ministry.

If you no longer wish to receive this bulletin, kindly e-mail <u>BuildersInMinistry@sckans.edu</u> with "Remove Me" in the subject title.